Mr. L. E. Menze, Basketball Coach, Iowa State College, Ames, Iowa.

Dear Louis:

In a circular letter from Director L. McC. Jones concerning the Big Six meetings at Lincoln on May 17th and 18th, he states that "the basketball coaches, if here, will meet immediately after the Big Six dinner, Student Union Building".

I think that all the basketball coaches should be there by all means because, as I remember, we made a motion to have the athletic directors ask the faculty representatives for twenty games, two of which must be played during the Christmas wacation. Is it true that this motion was made, and has it been taken up with the directors? Won't you write each one of the basketball coaches and insist that they be at Lincoln, because we will never get certain things over unless we meet. I think it is very necessary that we all be there to discuss vital matters.

Since Bruce and George coach the golf teams, I am sure they will be there, and I wonder if you couldn't negotiate the distance by driving some of the athletes over. And of course we want to be sure that Jack Gardner is there. As secretary, will you kindly take this up with the basket-ball coaches and call a meeting for that time?

Bring your golf clubs along because we want to swing them. By the way, our friends here in Lawrence, 287 of them, bought me a swell set of golf clubs. I haven't used them yet and don't know if I can swing them or not. They cost \$210.00, and that is a lot of money, so I don't know whether I will have nerve enough to bring them along or not. I'd like to play another game of golf with the gang similar to our episode at lowa State last spring.

Cordially yours,